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The eMessages for the month of June are sponsored by

Mira Piasecki
in loving memory of her parents, Lilian (AH) and Sol (AH) Biren

Saturday, July 1, 2023

Parashat Chkat-Balak / פָּרָשַׁת חֻקַּת־בָּלָק
This week's Torah Sparks

SHABBAT SERVICE
*Kiddush will be served in the Tomarin Room after the service.

Saturday, July 1st @ 9:30 am

This Week's Torah Portion will be chanted by
Blake Teichman

and the Haftarah will be chanted by
Howard Slepkov

 

 
Pre-registration is strongly encouraged to attend any in-person services at CBI, and is

required for non-members and guests. It assists with planning and contact tracing.

Kindly pre-register here no later than

Friday, June 30th @ 6 pm.  

If you are unable to pre-register but wish to attend,

you will be registered at the door. 

Saturday, July 8th @ 9:30 am
 

We will have the honour of celebrating
the Bat Mitzvah of Leiba Braggio!

"Our granddaughter, Leiba Braggio 
will be called up to the Torah at the Shabbat Service

on July 8, 2023 - officiated by Rabbi Moshe Meirovich.
Kiddush to follow."

 
Please join grandparents Shamai and Nurit Caspi

along with parents Galya and Marco Braggio,
in celebrating Leiba's Bat Mitzvah!

Last Shabbat, we paid honour to one of our oldest members for his lifetime of service on

behalf of our congregation and community. Harold Nash was born and raised in St.

Catharines and lived his entire life here. He has been president three times, he was the

chairman of the Chevra Kaddisha and of the Cemetery Board. He was an alderman for the City

of St. Catharines. He served in every capacity on the Board of Governors and on the

foundation of the congregation. He and Marsha raised their three boys here and have been an

integral part of everything that was part of the community. It was only fitting that we had the

luncheon in his honour. Our thanks go to Mark Steinman who took it upon himself to

organize the events and to his co-chairs, Esther Barak-Rubin and Maya Chriqui who made

sure collectively that every detail was covered successfully.  Of course, the luncheon part was

beautifully tended to by our own Tim and Irene Bishop without whom none of us could get

along now.  

Given Harold’s close ties to the history of our congregation and community, it was only

fitting that we honour him with something special and that became the start of a project we

hope will open up the door to greater interest by the wider community and play an integral

part in our upcoming Centennial year projects. At the bottom of this posting, you will see a

rendering of the shelving units being put in place in the classroom next to the Rabbi’s office

in the Jewish Community Centre. We are creating a museum and artifacts room in which we

will house the growing collection of albums, papers and paraphernalia that define the history

of our synagogue and community. When it is done, that and our sanctuary will be a living

testament to the resilience of the Jews who found their way to St. Catharines from before the

end of the 19th Century and still now into the 21st Century.  Any and all donations made in

honour of Harold and Marcia as a result of last week-ends event will go towards the

completion of this project and we welcome any extra donations that might be made so that

we can complete the project properly. When it is all done, we will have a formal dedication of

the room and its contents.  Arrangements can be made through the office by calling Serge

Chriqui at 905-695-6767.

Thanks so very much!

 
Dear Friends,

I recently received a letter from our local food bank.  As you will note, Community Care is very

appreciative of our frequent contributions to its foodbank.  Many of you will know that

HARVEY WRIGHT, in his announcements every Shabbat, appeals for contributions to our blue

barrels. However, we have wanted to point out to all of you that, believe it or not, there are

Jewish families in Niagara that also benefit from a food bank.  But that Food Bank is run by

the Hamilton Jewish Family Services and one of our members, Iris Rinkoff, recently was

appointed to their board.  She runs into Hamilton once a month and picks up deliveries for

those unfortunate family units living in Niagara but serviced from Hamilton.  It is not fair

that we make contributions locally but do not provide any support to Hamilton as well.  

So, to that end, the board has recently decided to create a new fund to which members and

friends can make donations that will be called the BLUE BARREL FUND. Periodically, we will

send those donations forward to Hamilton for its use in acquiring materials that supply their

Food Bank. That fund joins others like the Library Fund, the Prayer Book Fund, the Kiddush

Fund, and so forth.

So, please think about making donations from time to time as you have to other funds in

memory of or to honour some life cycle event.  This is especially appropriate if you do not

attend services regularly.  Those in need will greatly appreciate your help, anonymously.  And

we will continue to call for donations to our blue barrels located downstairs from the

sanctuary.  

Thanks so much.

Howard Slepkov, on behalf of your Board of Governors.

 

INTERESTED IN SOME CONVERSATIONAL HEBREW PRACTICE?

Now that we are seemingly well beyond the fear of up close and personal interactions, it’s time to think
about some new ways to interact.  There are more than a few people who have expressed an interest in
some conversational Hebrew gatherings.  I’m willing to get something organized if I know who is also
interested and when getting together might be possible.  Please contact me at howard@slepkov.ca and let’s
see what we can get going...  Thanks!

 

The Jewish Theological Seminary

has posted its Summer 2023 Lecture Series:

"The Dynamics of Change"

Their summer online lecture series has started already...

Change is an integral part of life and a central feature of the Jewish experience. Join JTS scholars for an in-

depth exploration of significant changes—religious, political, and personal—throughout Jewish history

and life. Together we'll consider questions such as: What inspires change? What circumstances are most

conducive to change, and what (or who) drives it? How do we experience change and adapt to its impact?

How can Jewish values and ideas inspire us to change the world for the better?

Click on the image above to register for series...

Share the news of your family or of our community and their family* 
 

Refuah Shlema

 to the following:

Doris Mann,
Francine Williams

& Esther Gitlin 
(Maya Chriqui's Mother)

and to all who are ill.
 

May the Lord bless, show kindness,
 grant health and peace to everyone.

IMPORTANT!
 

 
As members/friends of CBI, you might not be aware that CBI receives funding

through Delta Bingo and Gaming in St. Catharines.

Peter Runcan and his team volunteer their time at Delta Bingo
and in return CBI receives crucial funding from them.

Peter is in need of volunteers to ensure that we continue to obtain maximum funding from them.
If you can spare some time, please be in touch with Peter (email or phone: 905.328.2894)

to express your interest...

Thank you!

A Note About Security
It is imperative that the large glass doors at the entry to the CBI building stay locked at all times. As most

regular attendees to our facilities know, we have security guards hired for Shabbat Services and other
programs. They are the ones who monitor who comes into the building along with our member-

ushers. Once inside the building, please leave all responses to visitors approaching from outside to those
charged with monitoring entrances. 

That way, due care and vigilance can be assured.  

Thanks so much!

 

Our friends at Hamilton Jewish Family Services help a number of

recipients in Niagara through their food bank.
 

 
We will update this section when the June content becomes available!

For more information, please check their website...

   

CBI still has blue barrels in the Tomarin Room for accepting

non-perishable food donations for Community Care.

* Participate in an act of Tikun Olam * 

* Help those less fortunate * 

* Perform a mitzvah * 

*Please email details to be included in the eMessage

Sunday, July 23rd @ 10 am

The Yiddish Club returns in July!

Details TBA...

Donations To CBI
Donations to CBI provide a convenient, meaningful and worthwhile manner in which to honour someone,

offer condolences, offer a speedy recovery or mark a special occasion, etc.

Choose from the following available funds to be listed in your recognition:

Blue Barrel Fund
Library Fund
Chesed Fund

Kiddush Fund
Torah Fund

Security Fund
Simcha Lunch Fund

Tree Of Life Fund
Prayer Book Fund

Education Fund
General Fund

Email or call 905.685.6767 CBI during office hours (or leave a voicemail)
Donations can be made with a credit card, cheque or cash

An appropriate acknowledgement will be sent to the
recipient you wish to acknowledge upon receipt of your donation

 
eMessage sponsorships for 2023 are still available!

(August, October, November and December '23 are still available)

Thank you to all our 2023 sponsors!

Memorial (Yahrzeit) Plaques for the Memorial Boards located
in the Sanctuary are $200 each (partial tax receipt)

Tree of Life plaques are available
Leaves are $180 each plus the inscription fee

Shabbat Kiddushim are available for sponsorships!
Regular - $200

Enhanced - $300

Tax receipts will be issued

Out-of-town donors may donate from our website:
www.jewishstcatharines.com

accepted (preferred)
as well as cheque, Visa & MasterCard

“WHOEVER BUYS CHARITY, BUYS FOR HIM/HERSELF A DIVINE PRESENCE”
The following people have generously donated to various Shul Funds:

In Honour of Marcia and Harold Nash!

Kathryn and Hugh Ferguson donated to the Kiddush Fund
Ellis Katsof donated to the General Fund

Naomi and Eli Levanoni donated to the General Fund
Cheryl and Auby Fenig donated to the General Fund

Saranee and Neil Newman donated to the General Fund
Bernice Caplan donated to the Torah Fund
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Bernice Caplan donated to the Torah Fund
Jeffrey Weiner donated to the Education Fund

Joni Steinman and Glenn Mehalek donated to the General Fund
Anna Tiedtke donated to the Torah Fund

Francine and Ron Williams donated to the Kiddush Fund
Gina and Gord Blake donated to the Kiddush Fund

Freda Pomerantz donated to the Chesed Fund
Charmian Entine donated to the Torah Fund

Happy 70th Birthday Stuart Rinkoff!

Marlene and Howard Slepkov donated to the Kiddush Fund

Happy Anniversary Lynne and Ed Silver!

Merle and Derek Richards donated to the General Fund

Mazal Tov to Marilyn and Howard Lackie on the recent Bar Mitzvah of their grandson, Ryler!

Bernice Caplan donated to the Torah Fund
Janet Pollock donated to the Torah Fund
Toni Samson donated to the Torah Fund

Introducing CBI's Blue Barrel Fund!

Miriam Gersho donated to the Blue Barrel Fund

Refuah Shlema Harold Pomerantz

Arlene Goodman donated to the Chesed Fund

In loving memory of her husband, Paul Caplan's (AH) yahrzeit

Karen Caplan donated to the Chesed Fund

In loving memory of Benjy Fruitman's (AH) yahrzeit

Lynne and David Fruitman donated to the General Fund
Sandi Fruitman donated to the General Fund

In loving memory of his father, Eser Levanoni's (AH) yahrzeit

Naomi and Eli Levanoni donated to the Chesed Fund

In loving memory of her mother, Edith Calvert's (AH) yahrzeit

Cindy Rothman donated to the General Fund

In loving memory of her mother, Freda Katz's (AH) yahrzeit

Naomi and Eli Levanoni donated to the Chesed Fund

In memory of Fred Caplan's (AH) yahrzeit

Karen Caplan donated to the Chesed Fund

In memory of Marion Caplan's (AH) yahrzeit

Karen Caplan donated to the Chesed Fund

In memory of Aaron Pomerantz's (AH) yahrzeit

Arlene Goodman donated to the Chesed Fund

Other Donations

Heather Whitehouse donated to the General Fund
Notre Dame College donated to the General Fund

Vicky and Harvey Wright donated to the General Fund
Maria Bonilla donated to the General Fund

Eduard Bercovici donated to the General Fund

CBI Office

Should you require assistance to arrange a meeting,
Please contact Serge Chriqui, our office administrator, by email anytime or call 905.685.6767

Email Contacts:
Office Administrator

eMessage Administrator
President

Membership
Chesed Committee

Facility Rentals
Website
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